
Village of Ottoville Council 

 

 

May 23, 2011  

 

 

 Members of Village Council met this day in regular session in Council chambers, Municipal 

Center of Ottoville, Ohio at 7:00 pm. 

 

Present  

 Council President, Timothy Rieger          Jerold Markward  

  Carl Byrne -absent    Robert A. Altenburger  

  Randolph J. Altenburger   Karen Hoersten  

 

Guests:    

        

Presiding: Ronald N. Miller, Mayor 

 

 The meeting was opened with members reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.  Minutes of the 

April 25, 2011 regular meeting was provided to each Council member prior to the meeting and 

approved as written. 

 

 RJ Altenburger made a motion to approve bills presented for payment at a total cost of 

$11,333.29, second by RA Altenburger.  Vote:  RA Altenburger, yes; RJ Altenburger, yes; Rieger, 

yes; Markward, yes; & Hoersten, yes.  

 

 Mr. Rieger moved to pay M&W Trailers for aluminum angle & steel straps at a cost of 

$24.46, second by Mr. Hoersten.  Vote:  Hoersten, yes; Rieger, yes; & RA Altenburger, yes; RJ 

Altenburger, yes.  Mr. Markward abstained. 

 

 Resolution 2011-09, Mutual Aid for the fire department was read.  Mr. Markward moved to 

accept Resolution 2011-09 as read, second by RA Altenburger.  Roll Call Vote:  RJ Altenburger, yes; 

Hoersten, yes; Rieger, yes; Markward, yes; & RA Altenburger, yes. 

 

 RA Altenburger discussed sidewalks along SR 66 to Sunset Drive.  He will look into grant 

money. 

 

 RJ Altenburger informed Council the park concession building needs some electric work done 

inside. 

 

 Lawn maintenance within the Village was discussed.  Council approved to hire Kevin Van 

Oss for June & July as maintenance part time, pay being $10.00 per hour. 

 

 Mr. Markward discussed the repairing the bleachers at the park to make them conform to 

insurance specifications.  He will talk to the Park Board President. 

 

 Mr. Markward checked trees on Fourth Street & Clay Street.  He also checked a tree north of 

shelter house #3 in park needing trimming. 

 

 Mayor Miller will contact ODOT about SR189 within the Village deteriorating on both sides. 

 

 Council agreed to have diagonal parking spots painted in front of Subway on Church Street 

including a Handicap spot. 

 

 RA Altenburger made a motion to award Hohenbrink Excavating, LLC as low bidder for the 

Fifth Street reconstruction project for a base bid of $127,794.61, and alternated #1 for $11,293.20.  

This motion was second by Mr. Rieger.  Vote:  RJ Altenburger, yes; Hoersten, yes; Rieger, yes; 

Markward, yes; & RA Altenburger, yes. 

 

 Property owner with in the Village approached the Mayor about the Village purchasing his 

lot.  Council decided they had no reason to purchase this lot. 

 

 Chief Herrick was present to give monthly report and inform Council of a couple thefts within 

the Village. 

 

 A mother’s club requested permission to use the Municipal Center foyer every second Sunday 

as a meeting room.  Village insurance coverage will be checked into. 



 

 Discussed patching the Municipal Center/Church/Park parking lot where digging had been 

done. 

 

 Council agreed to have an Issue I grant application submitted for Auglaize Street project. 

 

 With no more business the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

 

 

___________________________________                 __________________________________ 

  Mayor      Fiscal Officer    


